
          Walesby Parish Council 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8 July 2013 at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall. 

 

Present: Cllrs Roger Newton (Chairman), Paul Townsend, Elizabeth 
Carr, Malcolm Crabtree, Merilyn Combes, Judith Sweny, David Milles 

In attendance: Cllr Bridger, Felix Mayle and 6 members of the public. 

Public Forum: 

Footpath 117 

Lincolnshire County Council admits it made an error in its original 
advice on the position of the footpath.  Concern was expressed with 
regard to the attendance of the Police.  The Chairman confirmed he 
would look into the matter.  Concern was expressed that the correct 
route of the footpath has not yet necessarily been proven. 

Permissive Footpaths 

Mr Johnson has confirmed he will kindly keep his permissive footpaths 
open. 

PC Evans gave a report on incidents occurring. 

Broadband 

Cllr Bridger could not obtain information on this matter.  Concern 
was expressed about the slowness of broadband in Walesby.  

 

1 Apologies for absence 

None 

 

2 Declarations of interest 

Cllr Carr and Cllr Combes declared an interest in item 11 



 

3 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 13 May 2013 

Signed as a true record.  Proposed Cllr Combes, seconded Cllr Milles 

 

4 Chairman’s and Council’s comments 

Cllr Combes urged members to report potholes to the Highways 
Authority. 

 

5 Clerk’s report 

The accounts have been submitted to the external auditor 

 

6 Finance accounts for payment 

Resolved that the following be paid.  Proposed Cllr Newton, seconded 
Cllr Combes. 

J Brickett      £92.76 

HMRC            £16.00  

 

7 Planning applications 

None 

 

8 Correspondence  

Email Cllr Keimach would like to make some cash available to Walesby 
through his WLDC and LCC initiative funds 

Email Society of County Treasurers report on the spending round 
following Chancellors speech on 26 June.  

Email West Clinical Commissioning Group 

Lincolnshire Wolds Annual Report 



Travel and transport briefing from LCC 

LCC site allocation for future development- plan and meeting schedule 

 

9 To discuss and resolve on the Community Heritage Project 

Felix Mayle of The Wolds Countryside Service gave a presentation 
Community Heritage Projects 

 

10 To discuss and resolve on the proposed closure of the Mobile 
Library Service 

Resolved that Councillors would carry out a door to door survey of 
residents’ opinion and report back within one  month.  Proposed Cllr 
Carr, seconded Cllr Combes. 

 

11 To discuss and resolve on a request for a grant from Walesby St 
Mary’s and All Saints Parochial Church Council 

Resolved to pay the same sum as last year with a 5% increase. Proposed 
Cllr Newton, seconded Cllr Milles 

 

12 To discuss and resolve on the creation of a Parish Leaflet 

Resolved to enquire of Mr Magrin whether he would be interested in 
producing the document  

 

13 To receive general comments from members and matters for 
consideration on the next agenda 

The owners of Mill House Stud Farm were commended for the moving of 
the fence on footpath 119 and it was requested a letter of thanks 
be sent to the landowners 

It was requested that Lincolnshire County Council be requested to 
require that footpath 118 be widened 

It was requested that footpaths be an item on the next agenda 



  

 

Meeting ended at 9.40pm  


